
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we have sent out voting papers today for a new elected parent/carer governor (see Parentmail and your 

oldest child will have a paper copy), it is a good time to thank you again for all of your contributions to the 

school. From the PTA and local governing body who give so much of their time and energy to make the 

school the best it can be, to all of you who volunteer your time and enthusiasm for trips, reading, driving 

minibuses, planting flowers (to name a few) that mean we can support your children’s to have great 

experiences. Thank you and have a warm and wonderful weekend! 
 

With best wishes,  
 

Mary-Lyne Latour (Headteacher Infants) and Sarah Atherton (Headteacher Juniors) 

   Friday 17th June 2022 

Points to note: 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Key dates for Summer Term: 

 

 Saturday 2nd July PTA Summer Fair, pm at Webb’s Road 
 

 Monday 4th July Nursery Sports day – pm 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 Sports Day, Clapham Common 1:30-3:00pm 
 

 Monday 11th July Year 3 and Year 4 Sports Day, Clapham Common, 9:00 –10:30am 

Year 5 and Year 6 Sports Day, Clapham Common, 1:30 – 3:00pm 
 

 Tuesday 12th July Year 3 Singing Concert to Parents/Carers @ Webb’s pm 

Parent/Carer Evening 3:50 – 6:40pm 
 

 Wednesday 13th July Parent/Carer Evening 3:50 – 6:40pm 

Year 6 School Journey until Friday 15th July 
 

 Thursday 14th July Year 4 Instrumental Concert @ Webb’s pm 
 

 Tuesday 19th July Year 1 Singing Concert to Parents/Carers @ Webb’s pm 
 

 Thursday 21st July Last day of school year, non-uniform day (no donation needed). 

Year 6 leavers’ assembly on Zoom 10am – Parents/Carers of children in Year 6 

are welcome to join us 

            Finish times: 

o Year 6:  1.50pm 

o Years 1 – 3:  2.15pm 

o Years 4 – 5:  2.20pm 
o Reception:  2.25pm 

o Nursery:   2.30pm 

               

 Our first priority is to ensure all 

children and adults are safe. 

Please do talk to any member of 

staff if you have any worries for 

yourself or others in our 

community. 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Year 6 ‘Go Ape’ at Alexandra Palace Park 

Year 6 children, staff and parents/carers bravely ventured into the wilds of North London on Wednesday for a 

special trip to Alexandra Palace Park. There were gasps as the bus rounded the corner by the palace and they 

saw the magnificent views over the city. The children spent the day with all of Go Ape to themselves – tackling 

the challenges of the treetop course and some teambuilding games in the field. The children made us all so 

proud in how they encouraged and supported each other. 

 

 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

  

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Could you share your (or someone you  

know’s) knowledge or expertise? 
Do you use maths in ‘real life’? 

 
 

We have really benefitted from so many of you 

sharing your own experiences with the children or 

putting us in touch with other people you know. It 

may be your job, an interest or part of your culture 

that you could share. 

 
There is a maths opportunity to the right but any 

offers are very welcome – simply email the school. 

 
 

Maths Week will be taking place from the 11th -15th 

July across the Trust. During this time, we aim to 

further develop children's love of maths, and help 

them to see the real-world application of their 

learning. 
 

If you use mathematics in your profession 

(architecture, retail, finance, computing, construction, 

real estate...) and would be willing to share your 

experiences with children, please get in touch with us 

at enquiries@bellevilleschool.org 
 

 

Year 4 Meet Poet Joseph Coelho 

 

 

Year 4 had a wonderful visit at the Barnes Children’s Literature Festival 

today. They listened to a presentation by the poet Joseph Coelho, who has 

inspired much of our poetry writing in English lessons. They even managed to 

get an autograph! 
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Sports News: Year 5 and 6 Girls’ Best Cricket Festival 

At Spencer Cricket Club, we played five 

matches of cricket. eight schools were at 

the festival and on our team some people 

had never played cricket before but we 

still came 3rd.  

 

If we weren’t sure on something, they 

helped you which was a good experience. 

Each match lasted around 45 – 60 

minutes. Overall, we had lots of fun and 

played very well. 

Annabel, Year 6 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

More Sports News: Year 4 Cricket Tournament 

There were five Belleville teams. The final was Belleville Webb’s vs Belleville Meteor. Everyone had a great 

time and people who didn’t know how to play cricket, learned a lot. All the teams did very well and played 

their best. Thank you to all the children and coaches for participating and helping. It was at Clapham 

Common and was organised by Ms George and Ms Ogunyemi. At the start of this tournament, no one knew 

a lot about cricket but all the teachers and staff helped people come on a lot. We were probably one of the 

best schools in the tournament as all the cricketers helped all of the non-cricketers become some of the best 

in the year. 

Leo and Freddie, Year 4 

  

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

TERM DATES 2021-2022 
 

Summer Term 2022 
 

Last day of Summer 2 term:  Thursday 21st July. Finish times: 

o Year 6:  1.50pm 

o Years 1 – 3:  2.15pm 

o Years 4 – 5:  2.20pm 

o Reception:  2.25pm 

o Nursery:   2.30pm 

 
 

 
TERM DATES 2022-2023 

Autumn Term 2022 

 

Inset Days:  Thursday 1st – Friday 2nd September – school closed to children 

First day of Autumn 1 term:  Monday 5th September 

Last day of Autumn1 term: Friday 21st October 

Autumn half term holiday: Monday 24th October – Friday 28th October 

First day of Autumn 2 term: Monday 31st October 

Last day of Autumn 2 term: Friday 16th December 
  

Spring Term 2023 

 

Inset Day: Tuesday 3rd January – school closed to children 

First day of Spring 1 term:  Wednesday 4th January 

Last day of Spring 1 term: Friday 10th February 

Spring half term holiday:  Monday 13th February – Friday 17th February 

First day of Spring 2 term: Monday 20th February 

Last day of Spring 2 term:  Friday 31st March 
  

Summer Term 2023 

 

Inset Day:  Monday 17th April – school closed to children 

First day of Summer 1 term:  Tuesday 18th April 

Bank holiday: Monday 1st May – school closed to children 

Last day of Summer 1 term: Friday 26th May 

Spring half term holiday: Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June 

Inset Day: Monday 5th June – school closed to children 

First day of Summer 2 term: Tuesday 6th June 

Last day of Summer 2 term: Friday 21st July 

 
 

 


